

Sleepover Club Newsletter

12th September 2025

Welcome

Hello and welcome to the first Sleepover Club Newsletter of the Autumn Term. We hope you have had a good relaxing summer and have enjoyed some of the sunshine and warmer weather we have had.

We have had lots of developments within Sleepover Club over the summer holiday, including some new furniture, carpet and pictures in the corridors. We have also had some lighting in the Sleepover Club garden.

We have been having some technical issues with our direct phone line to Sleepover Club (01543 417178) with the phone line going straight to answer phone. If you need to contact Sleepover Club, please phone the main school office on 01543 414892 and then press option 4 for Sleepover Club.

Our Activities

We have all enjoyed our first night back in Sleepover Club, socialising and playing with our friends, contributing to a Children's meeting and developing our independence skills. We have laid the tables, made our beds and have even put some new furniture together, following instructions to make flat pack furniture.











Meet the team



My name is Steve and I am the new Head of Care at Sleepover Club. I have worked at Saxon Hill for 25 years and I am thrilled to have this new position within Sleepover Club. Sleepover Club is like a home from home where all the young people have fun, work on their independence skills and having an amazing time, whilst having a sleepover with their friends. It is the most rewarding job!

Hi, my name is Yvonne. I have worked at the Sleepover Club for 21 years - with 17 of them being as Deputy Head of Care. It is my happy place! The sleepover Club team are all brilliant and really care for your children.

I love going to the gym, taking long walks over Cannock Chase and caring for my Grandson



My Name is Rachel and I am new to Saxon Hill Sleepover Club. I will be joining as a HWSA and will be here Monday - Thursday. I am excited to join the team, meet the children and have lots of fun along the way.



My Name is Leanne and I will be working at the Sleepover Club every Wednesday and Thursday night. I am really excited to be joining the team and can't wait to get to know everyone. I have 23 years experience of caring for children and young people within the NHS and look forward to the new challenges and adventures that awaits!



My name is Diane and I have worked at Sleepover Club for the last six months, working on a Wednesday and Thursday night. I am so proud to be part of the Sleepover family, it has a lovely atmosphere and the children seem to love it.



My Name is Mei. I came from Hong Kong and I enjoy living I the UK. I like to play fun games and do lots of different activities with the young people who come to Sleepover Club, especially cooking. I like music and singing and sharing this with the young people who come to Sleepover Club.



Hi, my name is Gaynor and I have worked as a waking night attendant for a number of years, working on a Monday and a Tuesday evening.



Hi, my name is Becky. I have worked in Sleepover Club for almost four years but have known the school for a lot longer as my eldest child came here for 16 years. I love working in Sleepover Club, it is an absolute privilege to work with such incredible children. I enjoy supporting the children and young people to develop and meet their goals and aspirations. I love being part of the small Sleepover Club team, we all bring different skills and ideas to make a unique team.



My name is Andrea and I love spending time with my family and Taylor Swift! What I like about SOC is watching the children grow and blossom, it's like a family.



Hello, I am Kelly and worked as a Night Attendant at Sleepover Club since January 2021. I, along with another member of staff and sleep in staff, ensure that the children and young people are settled, comfortable and safe over night, It's a privilege to see the children have fun with their peers and grow in their confidence as they attend SOC and develop their independence.



Hi Everyone! I'm Sarah. I've been working in Sleepover for 10 years now. The best part of this job is your children! Seeing the progression they make and receiving smiles is the most rewarding part of this role for me.

My name is Deborah and I love coming to work in Sleepover Club. I look forwards to helping each one learn new skills, develop their life skills and have fun.

Hi I'm Daz, a Residential Support Worker and I started at Sleepover Club in 2015. I enjoy getting all the young people involved in the different activities that we do and my passion is gaming. I have developed the game zone with the young people, to allow access for gaming using adaptive controllers, switches and camera motion technology.

Sleepover Club

Developments...









We are pleased to share with you some of the developments that have taken place in Sleepover Club over the summer holidays. We have had some new furniture in the bedrooms, pictures in the corridors around Sleepover and some lights in the garden. We are really pleased to share with you that a local charity have agreed to support us in our development of the sensory room within Sleepover Club. At the end of the month, a group of volunteers from the charity are coming to decorate the sensory room and then they are purchasing us lots of specialist seating, mats, lights, tactile toys and resources for use within the sensory room. We look forward to sharing this development with you soon.









Evidence for Learning

Please have a look at Evidence for Learning, to see what your child has been up to in Sleepover Club, what they have enjoyed and their achievements.

You can also upload photos and news from home onto Evidence for Learning too.

If you need help to log into Evidence for Learning, please let us know.

Sleepover Contact details

Saxon Hill Academy phone number - 01543 414892

Sleepover Club direct phone number - 01543 417178

Steve Baker - Head of Care - steve.baker@saxon.set.org

